
The Four-Way Test 

of the things we think, say or do 

 1. Is it the truth? 

 2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

 3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

 4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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Area Rotary Clubs 

Club            Venue                Day & Time 

Brunswick  Brunswick Country Club     Thu. 12:45 PM 

Glynn County  Brunswick Hospital       Wed. 7:30 AM 

Jekyll Island  Jekyll Island Club Hotel       Wed. 7:30 AM 

St. Simons Island Sea Palms (Call before)       Tue.   1:00 PM 

SSI Marshes of Glynn Epworth – Jinks Dining Room     Thu.  7:30 AM

Jackie Johnson, District Attorney, 

 Brunswick Judicial Circuit.   

Jackie Johnson was appointed by Governor Sonny Perdue on Au-
gust 12

th
, 2010 as District Attorney for the Brunswick 

Judicial Circuit.  She has served as assistant district 
attorney in the Brunswick Judicial Circuit for 12 years, 
including the past four as managing prosecutor for 
the Camden County office. An Alma native, she cur-
rently resides in Woodbine, Georgia.  Johnson gradu-
ated from the University of Georgia law school and 
also has a degree in finance. 

Rotary Spray 

Today’s Program - January 11, 2011 

Program - January 4, 2011  

Baby Steps—Building Literacy One Toddler at a Time 
 

Lee Owen and Linda Muir presented today’s program using a 
descriptive power-point presentation. Pictured from left-to-

right are Lee, President Wally and Linda. 
Among the points emphasized was the 
Program Vision: “A Glynn County/ 
Coastal Region in which every child is 
ready to learn by the beginning of the 
first grade and able to read on grade 
level by the end of the third grade.”    
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Guests/Hosts 

Brad Davis—Paul Pieschel 
Tom Duderstsdt—Martin Worthy 
Brian Hart—Jim Bruce 

Greeters 

1/11—John Parkins, Brian Peebles 
1/18 - Cathey Petkash, Sara Phelps 

Rotobucks  

Cindi Phillips  $45            

    Birthdays 1/11- 1/17 

 Jerry Schueneman 1/12 

 Myra Albert 1/13 

 Becky Stephenson  1/14 

 Sandy Sanders 1/16 

 Frank Sidella 1/17 
Attendance  

88 Members = 73 

5 Guests Including Speaker = 93 

 Visiting Rotarians 

 Paula Goodnow—District Chief of Staff 

 

Upcoming Programs 

January 18, 2011  Pamela Bauer Mueller, Author,  

Splendid Isolation: The Jekyll Island Club 1888-1942. 

January 25, 2011  Lorette Hoover, President, Altamaha 

Technical College.   

February 1, 2011  Mayor Bryan Thompson, Mayor of Brunswick.   

February 8, 2011  (Board of Directors Meeting), Classification 
Talks. 

February 15, 2011  Heather Heath, Executive Director, Golden 

Isles Arts and Humanities and Restoration of the Ritz Theatre.  

February 22, 2011  The Rotary Speech Contest. . 

 

 

Club News 

 Pending approval of the Board, PGA Golfer Matt Kuchar will 

be made an Honorary Member of our club. Thanks to John Tur-
bidy for making this possible. 

 Fall Golf Scramble Fundraiser—Plans are well underway 

for this event, involving the Boys and Girls Club, the King and 
Prince Golf Course and Matt Kuchar. 

 

  RI Board Approves Shift to a Resource and 

Support Model for Programs 

By Ryan Hyland   

Rotary International News -- 29 December 2010   

The World Community Service and Rotary Volunteers programs will be phased 

out by 30 June to reinforce the priorities and goals of the RI Strategic Plan and 

to shift from a program-based model to a resource and support model. 

The goal of this new model, approved by the RI Board at its November meeting, 

is to expand the resources available to clubs for connecting and partnering with 

each other. 

"A significant component of Rotary’s new strategic plan is the transformation of 

Rotary’s involvement from monitoring, regulating, and administering specific 

projects to functioning in a highly supportive mode of providing clubs and dis-

tricts with essential resources in their international service," says RI Director 

Kenneth W. Grabeau. 

The World Community Service program has helped Rotarians find partners for 

international service projects. RI will continue to fully support Rotarians in their 

efforts to serve communities in other countries. 

While recognizing the importance of Rotary Volunteers, the Board supported an 

approach to volunteerism that would provide guidance and resources to a greater 

number of Rotarians, clubs, and districts. Rotarians are encouraged to include 

volunteers on service projects, both locally and abroad. 

"The primary benefits of this evolution are a greater focus on club and district 

service, enhanced resources in the development of sustainable and more signifi-

cant projects, and the development of cooperative relationships between and 

among the participating parties," Grabeau says. 

In the coming months, the Rotary Friendship Exchange program will be trans-

formed with a new, enhanced set of resources to support Rotary connections for 

international service projects, fellowship visits, and volunteer opportunities. 

These developments will be shared on the RI website and with Rotarians ap-

pointed to serve in district leadership positions for 2011-12. 

"It is likely that the form and function of Friendship Exchanges will evolve as we 

implement the strategic plan to better provide necessary resources and essential 

support to clubs and districts," Grabeau says. 

Rotary International staff will also be improving ProjectLINK, RI’s projects 

database. 

To read more visit www.rotary.org  
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